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A message from Mrs Formosa 
We have had a busy week last week planting trees at the top end of 
Apedale as part of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations: the 
children planted 246 trees that will form an attractive hedgerow for 
wildlife and also improve the air quality for future generations.  
The Eco committee have also planted 30 trees at the high school to 
support science week. The children have been brilliant: their team 
work has been fantastic and their knowledge about the importance of 
the trees in helping the climate impressive – a big well done to you all! 

Dates in your Diary 
1st April: Shakespeare Workshop in school KS1 & 2 
6th April: Year 3 Liverpool World Museum 
7th April: Easter Disco (further information to follow) 
8th April: Hoglets Wildlife: all years with animals 
28th April: Year 4 trip to Synagogue 
9th May: SATs week Year 6 
23rd May: Year 6 Residential trip 
Spring Term 2022 
Easter Finish    Friday 8th April                   
Summer Term 2022 
Staff & Pupils Monday 25th April – Friday 27th May     
Bank holiday Monday 2nd May 
Holiday  Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June     
Pupils  Monday 6th June – Wednesday 20th July  

School Uniform 
 
Please can I remind you that it is grey trousers, shorts or skirts. 
We do have some ‘pre-loved’ items in stock if you need them. No 
leggings please or trainers.  
We would also request that your children do not wear jewellery to 
school for Health and Safety reasons and we can not take 
responsibility for lost items. A small pair of stud earring are 
allowed but need to be removed for PE or covered over with 
plasters if removal is not possible. 
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Other News 
Fundraising 

 
With the money raised from the film afternoon and the disco, we have bought a 
new table and pods for the children. Thanks to all of you for supporting these 
events. Any future fundraising will be spent directly on the children for additional 
resources in the classroom. 
The nursery playground  

Work has now been completed on the collapsed drains in the nursery playground. This area will now 
have some additional ‘soft play tarmac’ over Easter to extend the play area underneath the shelter. 
 
Year Six 
SATs week is week beginning 9th May and this is an important week for all Year Six children. Following 
this, they will be off on their residential camping trip to Willersley Hall, Derbyshire – I’m sure they will 
have lots of fun and adventures! 
 
Parent’s Drop In 
The classrooms will be open Monday 4th April 2022 after school at 3pm – 4.15pm for you to drop in and 
see your childs’ books and view their progress and chat with the teacher if needed. If you can’t make 
this time, please contact the teacher via dojo and we can make a different time. I’m sure your child will 
be proud to show you their work. 
 
Changes to Staffing 
We have two new members of staff starting September 2022. They are Mrs Rettinger and Miss Mandley. 
The teachers will be a welcome addition to our team and we are looking forward to their visits over the 
coming months as they begin to settle in to learn how our curriculum works. 
We are also advertising for a Level 3 EYFS Teaching Assistant. The job is currently advertised on our 
website. 
 

Holidays and Attendance 
We would ask that you avoid holidays in term-time as children have missed so much education over the 
last years. If you have to request a holiday for special circumstances, please can you fill out a request 
form from the office. Please be honest with our staff about all attendance so we can support you. 


